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   Our Lady Queen of Peace Church (1930) 
    SHRINE TO INFANT JESUS of PRAGUE (2003) 
  

         PARISH WEBSITE      

         www.qop.ca 
                                                                                                 e-mail: office@qop.ca 

   

    PASTOR: Rev. John Domotor 

    ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT: Carol Molloy 

                                                          PARISH MUSIC DIRECTOR:                   HUNGARIAN Mass:               Rev. John Domotor 

          SPANISH Mass:    Rev. Benoit Laplante 

       WWW.LATINMASSVICTORIA.COM  TRADITIONAL LATIN Mass: Rev. John Domotor  
                                                                

Our Lady Queen of Peace, 849 OLD ESQUIMALT Road,  VICTORIA,  BRITISH COLUMBIA  V9A 4W9 
  

MONDAYS:  CHURCH & PARISH OFFICE ARE CLOSED 

PARISH OFFICE OPEN TUESDAY – FRIDAY  9.00 – 12.00  & 1.00 – 4.15    250.384.3884   Fax: 250.384.3664 
  

 SUNDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  M 

   A 

   S 

   S 

 

Weekday  - 12.10 12.10 12.10 12.10 - 

Weekend 10.00  - - - - 5.00 

TRADITIONAL LATIN  12.00 - - - 9.00 - 

SPANISH   2
nd

 & last Sunday of the month       2.00  - - - - - 

HUNGARIAN   3
rd

 Sunday every month       2.00 - - - - - 

SUNSET LODGE 1st
 & 3

rd
 Wed. 952 Arm Street         - - 9.30 - - - 

ADORATION OF BLESSED SACRAMENT 
every Tuesday and 1

st
 Friday of the month 

- 10.00 - - 10.00 - 

ROSARY - 11.45 11.45 11.45 11.45 - 

Devotion to MOTHER OF PERPETUAL HELP - - after Mass 12.10 - - - 

Devotion to INFANT JESUS OF PRAGUE - - - after Mass 12.10 - - 

CONFESSIONS: ½ hour before and after Mass and 1
st
 Sat. of every month 3:00- 4:00pm. Ring the bell and enter when GREEN light ON.   

BAPTISMS: To have your child baptized at Our Lady Queen of Parish, please call the Parish Office at least 3 months in advance to arrange  

an appointment with the Pastor. Parents are expected to participate in the Baptismal preparation course TBA.  

MARRIAGES: If you wish to have your marriage solemnized at Our Lady Queen of Peace Church, please call the office at least 6 months 

prior to the intended date as the preparation for this life commitment takes time, thought and considerable paper work. If you are not registered 

at Our Lady Queen of Peace parish have the documents prepared in your own Parish.   
The CWL: meets every month on 

2
nd

 WEDNESDAY after Noon Mass.  

PRESIDENT: ELSIE LAMBTON   

No meetings in July &August 

KNIGHTS of COLUMBUS – meetings held at Our Lady Queen of Peace Community Centre 

3
rd

 Degree (Council 1256) - 1
st
 Monday & 2

nd
 Thursday at 7.00 p.m.  

4
th

 Degree 3
rd

 Thursday of the month at 7.00 p.m. Contact: FAITHFUL NAVIGATOR Shawn Leckie 250.360.2620 

 

IMPORTANT:   IN THE HOSPITAL? 

If you or family member is hospitalize or is going to the 

hospital and would like to be visited by your PARISH PRIEST, 

Please call the PARISH OFFICE to make this request.  

HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ONLY! 

After office hours including weekends, holidays or during the 

night, you can call: the Hospital Chaplain:   250.889.3761                       

     
 

 

 

 

KEEPING IN CONTACT: We extend our hands and hearts in Christian fellowship to you here, celebrating with us, whether long time 

residents or newly arrived in the Parish. We thank God that you are with us. If we may assist you, please fill out the form below and place 

in the collection basket or mail to the PARISH OFFICE (address on top) . THANK YOU. Please mark the proper BOX (below on the left side). 
 
    

             New Parishioner       
     

      Have moved here is new address 

          

            I am home-bound and would like  someone to visit me            
         

            I am going to be in the hospital, please call on me   

                          

                 NAME: _______________________________________________________ 
                                                

                 ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________ 

 

              HOME …………….…….……..…  WORK ………..….………..…….  

                                       

                 e-mail: ________________________________@_____________________ 

 SUNDAY DONATIONS can be done by using:  

boxed Sunday Envelopes or by automatic bank withdrawal. (The PARISH OFFICE can supply you with necessary documents). 
 

mailto:office@qop.ca


 

‘Legacies’ 
 

    Our Lady Queen of Peace acknowledges                 
 with gratitude past legacies which we use to   

 maintain the integrity of our Church. 

 

   Please include us in your ‘LAST WILL’,    

 how will we survive without it?       
         

   Legacies are a way of providing assurance    

 that the parish has income or savings in the   

 event of unforeseen emergencies. 

 

  The monthly ‘Building Fund and Collection’   

 pays for maintenance/replacement items.              
 

Baptism at Our Lady Queen of Peace 
To have your child Baptized at Our Lady Queen of Peace 

Church, you must call the office at least 3 months in 

advance to arrange an appointment with the Pastor. It 

is assumed that the family has Our Lady Queen of Peace 

parish connection and practices the faith by attending 

Sunday Mass on a weekly basis. You may meet with the 

Pastor and take the course even if your child has not yet 

been born. Parents are expected to participate in the 

Baptismal preparation. At least one Godparent or both 

must be baptized and confirmed and are practicing 

Catholics. Non-parishioners are required to have a 

Letter of Recommendation from your Pastor to have 

your child Baptized in our parish.  
 

Please Note 
If you suffer from Celiac disease and are unable to 

receive the regular wheat Host, then we are able to 

offer a low-gluten Host. If you are interested, please 

come to the sacristy before Mass and discuss the 

necessary arrangements. 

Under no circumstances, should anyone receive 

the regular host, break a piece off to consume and 

give the remainder to someone else. The host is 

to be consumed in front of the minister. 
 

Our Lady Queen of Peace Parish 

WHAT: “LOBSTER DINNER” 

WHEN: Sat., June 14       TIME: 6:15pm 
WHERE: Community Centre 

COST: Lobster $25.00 /Ham $15.00 

Purchase tickets: Parish office or after all 

Masses. Deadline is Sun. June 8
th

     
 

Please Note: 
Fr. John Domotor will be away on retreat from 

Mon. June 2 – Fri. June 6. Fr. Jim Bekkema will 

fill in for Fr. John Domotor on Tues. – Thurs. 

please note there will be NO MASS on FRIDAY, 

JUNE 6. Fr. John will be back for Sat. June 7 

Mass schedule will continue as normal.   
 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 

  For:    

Requested by:  

June  3 TUESDAY James Fitzpatrick(RIP)                                        

Mary Teresa Earnshaw 

June 4 WEDNESDAY  

 

June 5 THURSDAY  

 

June 6 FRIDAY NO MASS 

 

June 7 SATURDAY Dora Gropp(RIP)                                        

Bea Gropp 

   

June 10 TUESDAY Bill Quinn(RIP)                                        

Sheila Quinn 

June 11 WEDNESDAY Nova Wauthy(RIP)                                        

Bernard Wauthy 

June 12 

 

THURSDAY Kevin Fiege(RIP) 

Sheila Quinn 

June 13 FRIDAY Special Intentions 

Augustina Manguerra 

June 14 

 

SATURDAY Maurice & Marian    

                         Bergeron(RIP)                                        

Suzanne Bergeron 

   

June 17 

 

TUESDAY Personal Intentions 

Bibiana Cujec 

June 18 

 

WEDNESDAY  

June 19 

 

THURSDAY  

June 20 

 

FRIDAY  

June 21 SATURDAY Necitas DeVera(RIP) 

Lydia  DeVera                                      
 

Note:  Please remember the following persons 

who are ill in your prayers: Marcelina Baldauf,  

Lucy Praud, Marion Turner, Elaine Shannon, 

Barbara Dunahee, Eva Gerard, Lynn Wood,  

Christine Stornebrink, Lorna Cue, Rhea Loiselle,  

Flora Simonson, Alberta McIntyre,  
 

Condolences 

We join in extending our deepest condolences to 

the family and friends of “Robert Furry”  

May his soul and the souls of the faithful departed 

through the mercy of God rest in peace.  Amen. 
 

                                                                          
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Association of Catholic Leaders 

of Victoria, BC  
Presents: What Does Striving for Holiness in the 

Workplace Really Mean? Keynote Speaker: Pavel 

Reid, Pavel is the Director of the Office of Life, 

Marriage and Family for the Archdiocese of 

Vancouver, he is also the former Director of 

Evangelization Training for the Archdiocese of the 

Military in the United States. Pavel holds a degree in 

Philosophy from Simon Fraser University and a 

Masters Degree in Theology of Marriage and Family 

Studies from the St. John Paul II Institute at The 

Catholic University of America in Washington, DC.  

Date: Tues., June 10, 2014, Registration at 7:00am  

Breakfast at 7:30am Cost: $28 (includes breakfast)  

Venue: The Union Club of Victoria, 805 Gordon St.     

*** Free street parking until 9am! ***  

Registration Deadline: Tuesday, June 3, 2014  
Information: Tim Dumas victoriabcacl@gmail.com 

250-857-5817  
 

St. Joseph’s School 
We are accepting applications now for the 2014/2015 

School Year A Catholic, respectful learning 

environment where children learn to love and love to 

learn! Outstanding academic preparation. For 

additional information please contact: St. Joseph’s 

School W. Burnside Rd 250-479-1232 Registration 

forms are available at www.stjosephschool.ca  
 

2nd Annual Family Camp 
First weekend in July at Camp Barnard in Sooke 

(www.campbarnard.ca). Pavel Reid of the Archdiocese of 

Vancouver's Family Office will speak on the theme of building 

each other up in the love of Christ. CCO missionaries will be 

joining us to lead ministry amongst our children and youth, and 

music ministry will be offered by 'Couples for Christ'. Fr. Dean  

will serve as Camp Chaplain. Registration on Diocesan website 

www.rcdvictoria.org or email: Fr. Dean (catholic@uvic.ca). 
 

Bible Camps 
This summer there will be a coordinated effort by 

members of the CCO (Catholic Christian Outreach) to offer four 

bible / sport camps in the city for our young people.  

Cathedral parish July 7 – 11 
Mon. to Fri. 9 - 12noon at the High School on McKenzie Ave. 

This will be a sports camp. Children ages 6-12, older youth are 

welcome as volunteers -  must be 14 years of age or older. Cost 

$50.00 per child. To register, call the office at 250-388-5571. 

Our Lady of Rosary July 14 – 18 
Mon. to Fri. 6 - 13 years of age, older children 

are welcome as volunteers but must be 14 years or older, 9 a.m. 

- 2 p.m. $60.00 per child, bursaries available. To register contact 

the parish office olor@shaw.ca or 250-478-3482 

 

 

 

 

Sacred Heart July 21 – 25 
Mon. to Fri.: Kindergarten to Grade 7 9:00am - 2:00 pm, $60.00 

per child. Register contact: parish office 

sacredheartchurch@shaw.ca or 250-479-1611. 

St. Joseph’s July 28 – Aug. 1 
Mon. to Fri.: 8:30 am to 12:00 noon for children ages of 6–12. 

Older youth are welcome as volunteers but must be 14 years of 

age or older. Cost $60.00 per child. Theme: “Clean and Green”  

preserve & protect God’s earth (includes student books, music 

and crafts). Register: 250-479-7413 or sjtwoffice@shaw.ca  
 

Development & Peace – A Voice for Justice 

Here is a synopsis of an article from Ottawa.  Your 

signing the Fall Action cards does make a difference.   

Over 300 pkgs of 80,000 cards addressed to nearly 

every Member of Parliament were packed and  

delivered to the Rally at the Parliament Buildings in 

Ottawa on May 14, 2014 for a Voice for Justice.  

This was the culmination of the campaign to call on 

the government to appoint an ombudsperson for the 

extractive sector to give the communities in the 

global south a Voice for Justice in Canada..  Buses 

and cars arrived with contingents from Toronto, 

Montreal, Ottawa, Quebec City and New Brunswick.  

Several MPs were there to receive their postcards and 

show support for this action. 

In addition to the rally, members of Development and 

Peace who attended, met with over 20 Members of 

Parliament to share stories of the communities in the 

global south living with Canadian mines on their 

lands and to discuss the need for an ombudsperson.   

There is no doubt a Voice for Justice was heard on 

Parliament Hill on May 14.  Thanks to all of you who 

participated in this campaign. 
 

Protecting the Sacred - One Step at a Time 

Responding to our call to promote healing and 

reconciliation with First Nations peoples we can 

show our solidarity through participating in a multi-

faith Tar Sands Healing Walk Sat., June 28, 1- 4:00 

to raise awareness of the Alberta tar-sands and its 

impact on the earth and First Nations. 

The walk starts at water’s edge, Delta Ocean Point 

Hotel and finishes at First Metropolitan Church. 

Please check the poster and flyers for further 

information. 
 

Farewell to: 
Joseph Colistro, Superintendent of Schools, is 

leaving Island Catholic Schools. You are invited to a 

Farewell Tea on June 8
th

, 2014, 2:00 - 4:00 p.m. at 

St. Patrick's Parish Hall 2060 Haultain Street, 

Victoria. Light refreshments will be served. Please 

R.S.V.P to Mary at 250-727-6893 or 

mcarmichael@cisdv.bc.ca. 
 

http://www.stjosephschool.ca/
http://www.rcdvictoria.org/
mailto:sacredheartchurch@shaw.ca


 

The Selection of Bishops in the 

Catholic Church 
As the Diocese of Victoria awaits its next bishop, 

many are wondering just how that bishop will be  

chosen. Who decides who will be bishop? The short 

answer is “The Holy Spirit.” Christ has not 

abandoned his church, and continues to guide and  

govern her through the Holy Spirit. However, the 

Holy Spirit uses human beings to accomplish this 

governance, and another correct short answer to the 

question would be, “the Pope.” While it is true that 

the Pope can appoint any Catholic priest to be a 

bishop, the actual process usually involves many 

people. 

The process essentially consists of two parts:  

Identifying priests with the necessary qualities, and  

selecting the one who best fills a specific vacancy. 

Identifying the right priests The process of 

identifying priests with the qualities desired in a 

bishop is an ongoing process, even in the presence of 

specific vacancies. The bishops of a province 

(Church province & not civil province) give their 

archbishop the names of priests they think would 

make good bishops. The candidates put forward by a 

bishop are usually from his current diocese or from 

one where he has served; these are the priest he 

knows best.  

The qualities of a bishop 

The church is very explicit about the qualities that 

must be present in a candidate to the episcopacy. He 

must be “a good pastor of souls and teacher of the 

Faith.” The church examines whether the candidates 

“enjoy a good reputations; whether they are of 

irreproachable morality; whether they are endowed 

with right judgment and prudence; whether they are 

even-tempered and of stable character; whether they 

firmly hold the orthodox Faith; whether they are 

devoted to the Apostolic See and faithful to the 

magisterium of the church; whether they have a 

thorough knowledge of dogmatic and moral theology 

and canon law; whether they are outstanding for their 

piety, their spirit of sacrifice and their pastoral zeal; 

whether they have an aptitude for governing.” 

Consideration is also to be given to “intellectual 

qualities, studies completed, social sense, spirit of 

dialogue and cooperation, openness to the signs of 

the times, praiseworthy impartiality, family back- 

ground, health, age and inherited characteristics.” 
 

The provincial list Periodically: 

The bishops of a province meet under the chairman- 

ship of their archbishop to consider the names of 

priest who are possible candidates for the episcopacy. 

 
 

 

At the provincial meeting, a list of candidates for the 

episcopacy is assembled, voted on and forwarded to 

the apostolic nuncio. While the nuncio could 

nominate for bishop someone not from this pool of 

candidates, and the pope could appoint any priest he 

wanted, most appointments come from these lists. 

When a diocese becomes vacant, the second part of 

the process gets underway – the search for the 

specific person who will fill a specific vacancy. 
 

The apostolic nuncio  

A nuncio represents the Holy Father to both a 

nation’s civil government (as ambassador) and the 

Catholic Church in that nation.  

When vacancies occur in Canadian dioceses and a 

diocesan ordinary is being chosen (as opposed to an 

auxiliary bishop), the nuncio chooses several 

candidates to suggest to Rome from among the 

names, which have been submitted. The nuncio’s 

recommendations to Rome are based on his own 

extensive investigation of the needs of the diocese 

and each candidate’s suitability for the particular 

diocese. During his investigation the nuncio sends a 

confidential questionnaire on the candidate to people 

who know him. The questions address the physical, 

intellectual, moral, spiritual, social, and priestly 

characteristics that one would hope for in a bishop. 

Those questioned include priests, religious and laity. 

The priest’s diocesan bishop suggests some; others 

are diocesan officials or people the nuncio has gotten 

to know personally. The laity consulted tend to be 

officers in diocesan lay organizations or on diocesan 

advisory committees. Each is told to answer the 

questions without consulting others. They cannot tell 

anyone, especially the candidate, that they have 

received the questionnaire. 
 

Nuncio’s Report 

After the nuncio has examined the responses to the 

questionnaires, he prepares the “terna,” a list of three 

candidates, and writes a report extracting and 

synthesizing the content of the consultation and 

giving his own judgment. The terna and the report are 

sent to the Congregation for Bishops in Rome, and no 

bishop sees them unless he is a member of that 

congregation. The report gives a description of the 

diocese, describes the process the nuncio went 

through in selecting the candidates, describes the 

candidates and gives the nuncio’s recommendations. 
 

Congregation for Bishops  

When the nuncio’s report arrives at the Congregation 

for Bishops, the members discuss the appointment 

under the chairmanship of the prefect. The congrega- 

tion then votes on the candidates and attaches its own 

recommendations to the report. 



 

The Pope 

The final step in the appointment process occur when 

the prefect of the Congregation for Bishops presents 

the nuncio’s, the congregation’s, and his own 

recommendations to the pope in a private audience. 

The prefect summarizes the discussions of the 

congregation and reports any dissenting opinions. 

The pope may ask for more information about the 

candidates, or may even ask for other candidates to 

be proposed. In the end however, the pope, led by the 

Holy Spirit, makes the appointment. 
 

Notification and consent 

After the pope makes his decision, the nuncio is 

notified, who then approaches the nominee and asks 

if he will accept the appointment. When the 

candidate accepts, Rome is notified and a date is set 

for the announcement. 
 

College of Consultors 

Meanwhile, Fr. John Laszczyk is the Administrator 

of the diocese, having been elected, from among the 

Consultors, on January 7th. An administrator can 

only maintain the ‘status quo.’ He cannot make any 

decisions that will bind his successor. And, normally, 

he makes major decisions in consultation with the 

diocesan Consultors. However, if the diocese is 

vacant longer than one year then the Administrator 

has more freedom to act in consultation with the 

Consultors. The diocesan Consultors, as named by 

Bishop Richard Gagnon while he was with us, are: 

Fr. Marek Paczka, SDS; Fr. Paul Szczur, 

SDS; Fr. Alfredo Monacelli; Fr. William Hann;  

Fr. Rolf Hasenack, OP. 

Although the process of choosing a new Bishop 

normally takes four to eight months, it can be much 

shorter or much longer. And so we wait patiently 

while the Holy Spirit leads the church to the best 

bishop possible for us. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Come and celebrate Pentecost,                    

the Birthday of the Church”                    
There will be praise, worship, a teaching, fellowship, 

food and refreshments - all bundled together in the 

Holy Spirit. We will be praying for a new Pentecost 

to fall on the Diocese of Victoria and the world. 

Date:  June 8, 2014 from 2:00pm - 4:30pm  

in Pope John Hall, Sacred Heart Church. 4040 

Nelthorpe St, Victoria. (building is on the right hand 

side of the parish rectory adjacent to the church) For 

more information, contact David at 250-383 9955 or 

by email: victoriaccrs@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

tel:250-383%209955
mailto:victoriaccrs@gmail.com


 

ADVERTISE: We are in search of a Volunteer  

Coordinator to canvass business groups from the general   

public or from our own parishioners to advertise in our  

Bulletins. Interested please call  

384-3884, or email: office@qop.ca We appreciate the 

support of these sponsors. Please support them: 

 

                  McCall Bros.                 
                {Funeral Directors}   
 Victoria’s Only Locally Owned Memorial Chapel      

 Offering Funeral Pre-Planning 

                  www.mccallbros.com   

 1400 Vancouver St.     Phone: (250) 385-4465 

 Victoria, B.C.               Fax:    (250) 385-6792      
                 

                   HATLEY  
               MEMORIAL GARDENS & CREMATORIUM                  
                                Planning Today For Tomorrow 

 

                 Suzanne Butterfield (Divisional Manager) 

  

Ph:(250) 478-1754                                 Fax: (250) 478-7639 

                        sbutterfield@hatleymemorial.ca 

 

               2050 Sooke Road, Victoria, B.C. V9B 1W3 

 

            “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 
 

 

                 SANDS 
              FUNERAL CHAPELS 

              CREMATION AND RECEPTION CENTRE  

     FREE CONSULATIONS – PAYMENT PLAN 

           COMPLETE RANGE OF SERVICES   

                Chris A. Benesch (Manager) 

 

1803 Quadra Street                            317 Goldstream Ave. 

 (250) 388-5155                                     (250) 478-3821 

 

             “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 

 

 

    
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Specializing in:         

                          Renovation and Design                    

  R                 >Kitchen Design             

    E               >Bathroom Design   

      D             >Suite Renovation 

        D             >Doors  

        O         >Windows  

           T       >Painting   
                 
 ** RED DOT **        Mark Turner: 896-4561             
                     

 

 

 

 

Space Available 
for your 

Advertisement 
In the bulletin, and on our new 

website. 
 

 

Space Available 
for your 

Advertisement 
In the bulletin, and on our new 

website.   
 

 

Space Available 
for your 

Advertisement 
In the bulletin, and on our new 

website. 

 

 

mailto:office@qop.ca
mailto:sbutterfield@hatleymemorial.ca

